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We are a chapter of the American Association of Woodturners (AAW)

——— s ee——D€CeMber’s Christmas Party

CIab Ol December’s Club meeting was held at Larry Miller's home on
Llub Officers December 4, 2014 for the club’s annual Christmas party. Members

President — Bob Robinson were asked to bring a dish of their choice (pot luck) while Larry and
(popswoodshop @comcast.net) his wife Nancy provided the meat and drinks.

1t Vice President - Jim Stottlemyer There were door prizes, everyone had nice meal and an enjoyable

im.stottlemyer@yahoo.com) evening.

A “Big Thanks” goes out to Larry and Nancy for hosting another

2nd Vice President - Carroll wonderful Christmas party. Click here to see some photos.

Stottlemyer

(estcar2014@gmail.com)

Secretary - Bill Caldwell ShOp Tour

(bmconthego@comcast.net) The next shop tour will be January 10, 2015. It will be at Nelson
Zullinger’s shop at 1916 Johnson Road, Chambersburg PA. 17202.
The tour will start at 0900.

Treasurer — Rod Stabler

(wickstab@yahoo.com)

If you have any questions about the tour, or if you are interested in
opening your shop for a tour, contact Carroll Stottlemyer at

Chairpersons .
estcar2014@gmail.com.

Web Site Liaison — Ruth Niles

Photographers - Ruth Niles, Club Membership Dues
CorrollStoriemyer It's that time of the year. Club dues are due now for 2015. The fee
Newsletter Editor - Bill Caldwell for a single membership is $40.00, and a family membership will be

- $50.00. Please see Rod Stabler to pay your dues for 2015.
Library Manager - Joe Wertner,

Ruth Niles
[} ’ L]
Audio Visual - Lee Burkholder, Offlcer S MeEtlng
Don Rink, Colby Benedict, Carson The next officer’s meeting will be January 26 at 1200. The location
Benedict will be at Brother’s Pizza in Greencastle PA. All members are

Raffle - Rod Stabler welcome, and encouraged to attend.

Win-One Turn-One - Rod Stabler

Date Change for January 2015.
Club Tours - Carroll Stottlemyer Due to the first Thursday of the month falling on the 1%t (News Years
Christmas Toys - Lloyd Benedict Day) our meeting date for January will be on the 8™.

= Baltimore Wood Working Show
Show to be held at Maryland State Fairgrounds Cow Palace. Dates
and time are January 2™ (12-6), 3" (10-6), and the 4% (10-3).
For more information, please visit:
www.thewoodworkingshows.com.
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Please don’t forget to check-out the
club’s web site.

http://www.cumberlandvalleywoodtu
rners.com/

|

*The club’s website has a lot of
good information for your viewing
pleasure. Please take time to check
it out. If you have something you
would like to post on the site, send
your request to Ruth Niles.
ruthniles@gmail.com

*The library is for your use, please
take advantage of it. If you're not
sure what we have to offer, you can
check our website, or talk to Joe
Wertner. If you have some videos,
or other material that you would
like to loan or donate to the library,
that would be appreciated as well.

*The newsletter is here for you. If
you would like to post something
to share with others, please send
your information to:
bmconthego@comcast.net

*Wood Sale - Members have the
opportunity to purchase wood at
the club meetings. See Rod Stabler.

*Hats and Shirts — Hats and shirts

are still available. The cost is $12.00
for a hat, and $30.00 for a shirt. See
Jim Stottlemyer.

January 2015

American Association of Woodturners (AAW)
Though membership to the AAW is not a requirement to be a
member of CVW, you may want to think about joining. Please
review the following information, and the attached AAW newsletter
on pages 3-8, so you can make a good decision on whether the
program is right for you.

With a $55 general membership, you’ll get more than $120 of
educational resources. You'll receive six issues of American
Woodturner journal annually and six digital issues of
Woodturning FUN damentals, an educational series that offers
information, projects, and videos to advance basic turning skills.
You’ll get free digital content like Safety for Woodturners, Let’s
Go for a Spin, and Sharpening Woodturning Tools. You'll have
members-only access to the largest collection of woodturning
information and resources anywhere in the world, which
includes AAW’s ever-expanding video library and other content
to help maximize your overall woodturning experience. Plus, if
you renew by December 31, 2014, you'll be eligible for a chance
to win a Powermatic 35208B lathe!

Join today! Renew! Questions? Call us at 877-595-9094 (toll
free) or 651-484-9094.

Next Club Meeting

e January 08, 2014.
e Challenge is to turn a platter, %” max thickness, finished.
¢ Inside/Outside Turning — By Rich Vossler (Apple Valley)
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RISK FREE /7
MONEY BACK (

GUARANTEE
www.novainfinitychuck.com \,_.

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION
AAW | 6F WOODTURNERS \

FREE SHIPPING

ON $25+ ORDERS WITH PROMO CODE WC510

ho Our
Military Pen Kits
@ ROCKLER

Cedar Ridge High School students, Matthew Shiplett,
Isaac Lutz, Hunter Thompson (pictured above), showed
off their work at the county Career and Technical
' Education open house. The Chapel Hill Woodturners
Don't Nliss a Thing chapter, Chapel Hill, NC, partnered with Cedar Ridge to
offer the school’s first woodturning program in
connection with the AAW?’s Turning to the Future
program.

ur AAW membership current? If not, you'll want to
w today and continue to receive inspiration,

ation, and information about woodturning tools,
1ques, projects, safety, and more.
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With a $55 general membership, you’ll get more than
$120 of educational resources. You’ll receive six issues of
American Woodturner journal annually and six digital
issues of Woodturning FUNdamentals, an educational
series that offers information, projects, and videos to
advance basic turning skills. You’ll get free digital
content like Safety for Woodturners, Let’s Go for a Spin,
and Sharpening Woodturning Tools. You’ll have
members-only access to the largest collection of
woodturning information and resources anywhere in the
world, which includes AAW’s ever-expanding video
library and other content to help maximize your overall
woodturning experience. Plus, if you renew by December
31, 2014, you'll be eligible for a chance to win a
Powermatic 3520B lathe!

Join today! Renew! Questions? Call us at 877-595-9094
(toll free) or 651-484-9094. The Tennessee Association of Woodturners (TAW)
chapter hosted a Turning to the Future pen class for the
Narrow Gate Foundation (pictured above and below),
instructed by the TAW’s own Jeff Brockett. Each
participating student had a TAW member mentor
during the class and each signed up for a free one-year
AAW student membership through the Turning to the
Future program. TAW has been working for the past 3
1/2 years with the Narrow Gate Foundation, a nonprofit
that educates, inspires, and empowers young men, and
has introduced woodturning to more than 100 students
each year.

Members Only: Year-End
Drawing for 3520B Lathe

AAW members who have newly joined or have renewed
by December 31, 2014, are eligible for a chance to win a
Powermatic 3520B lathe. At the end of each year, the
AAW draws the winner’s name from its current
membership roster. The lathe winner also has the
privilege of naming a local chapter to win either a JET Learn more about the Turning to the
1642, or five JET mini-lathes, donated by Future program.

Powermatic/JET. The prize includes free shipping in the
continental USA or up to a $500 allowance for
international winners. Thank yvou, Powermatic! Learn
more.
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RESOURCE
DIRECTORY

ARW

Members Only: Printed AAW
Resource Directory

In addition to our online member directory, AAW’s
printed 2015 Resource Directory enables AAW members
to connect with others in the AAW community. The
directory features contact information for current
members and general business members, local chapters,
demonstrators, key organization contacts, and more.
Printed every two years, the Directory's next printing is
scheduled for early 2015. The 2015 Resource Directory
features:

* Member contact information

o Chapter contact information

* Woodturning business resources

* Woodturning demonstrator information

A printed copy of the directory is available exclusively to
members with payment of $5 to cover shipping and
handling. Members may order one or more copies in the
online store for delivery in April 2015. Order today.

January 2015

Turnin’ Tops for Kids

The Tidewater Turners of Virginia chapter participated
in a Breakfast with Santa fundraising event at Founders
Inn in Virginia Beach to benefit Children's Hospital of
The King’s Daughters. They delivered more than 340
wooden toy tops for children at the event, completed a
live demonstration, and made another 60 tops on site.
The children continued to beg for more!

It’s a Small World

Carol Woodbury, York, PA, recently visited South
Africa and attended a small craft show to benefit local
charities in Knysna. Turned wooden tops, just like the
ones we do for our shows, drew her to the table of Wally
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Final Reminder: 2015 AAW
EOG Applications

This is a final reminder that December 31, 2014, is the
deadline for Educational Opportunity Grant (EOG)
applications for 2015. Grants will be awarded to
individuals (adults and youths), chapters, and other
woodturning-related associations to cover expenses such
as educational tuition, registration, demonstrators' fees,
travel, lodging, and meals. EOG applications may also be
submitted to attend the AAW”s 29th Annual
International Symposium, June 25-28, 2015, in
Pittsburgh. The AAW will award up to 10 certificates for
symposium registration. More information.

EDUCATION

OUTREACH
INFORM

COMMUNITY
ATION )

Include the AAW in your
Charitable Giving Plans

You are passionate about woodturning, Like the AAW,
you want to support the art and craft of woodturning
and to help it endure, evolve, and grow through
increased opportunities for education, information,
inspiration, community, and outreach programs.

We invite you to help advance AAW's educational
mission while enriching your own woodturning
experience. A gift to AAW in any amount reflects your
support of our mission, your dedication to woodturning,
and your investment in the future of the art form. 100%
of your gift directly supports woodturning education and
service programs for the AAW member community, and
if you are a U.S. resident, vour gift is tax-deductible.
Donate online. Learn about other giving options.

January 2015

Rossini (pictured above), who explained that he is the
longest-standing AAW member in South Africa - 17
vears! They had a lovely conversation and Carol
discovered that Wally also does advanced turning and
thin pierced work in addition to tops!

AW Video-Accompanied
Articles

American Woodturner's December issue features an
article by woodturner, sculptor, and furniture maker,
Mark Sfirri, entitled, Building Blocks: Evolution of a
Turned Sculpture. The story reveals Mark’s process for
turning his massive spherical wedge sculpture and is
accompanied by a five-minute online video that further
illustrates his method for creating the huge form. You'll
want to check it out! Look forward to seeing more AW
articles accompanied by value-added online video in
2015. Sign in and read the current issue.
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Tips for Woodturners

Have you noticed the new rotating woodturning tips on
secondary website pages? A complete library of past tips . . .
can be found in the Tips for Woodturners library. 2015 SympOSlllm Reglstratlon
If vou have a tip you’d like to share with yvour 1S NO“ Op cn
woodturning colleagues, please send it along with any
diagrams or photographs to linda@woodturner.org. The Pittsburgh symposium webpages are up and
running and the “Early Bird” registration period is now
open. Current information, including a preliminary list
of demonstrators, is available on the AAW website. We’ll
be adding supplemental details as they become available.
More information.

Exclusive Holiday
Specials for AAW Members

Symposium Opportunities

¢ Call for Entries: “Creativity in Construction: A
Collaboration of Materials” ~ 9th annual

Professional Outreach Program exhibition. The
Holiday Specials for AAW g

v deadline for applications is January 12, 2015,
Members - Order Before More information.

December 15th!

e Call for Entries: “Merging” ~ 2015 AAW member
exhibition. The deadline for applications is
The AAW Online Store has special prices and holiday February 3, 2015. More information.
deals for AAW members. We currently offer free
shipping on AAW logo smocks, "Masters Series" DVDs,
and AW journal sets for U.S. residents through
December 15, 2014. Make sure to log in to get exclusive
members-only prices. Order online or by calling 651-484-
9094 or 877-595-9094 (toll free), M-F during regular ) ;
business hours of 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. CST. e Call for Symposium Volunteers ~ Demonstrator
assistants, aids in the Youth Room, helpers in
the Instant Gallery, and more. More
information.

« Call for Symposium Videographers ~ The deadline
for applications is January 15, 2015, More
information.

Shop AAW’s holiday specials. Visit the AAW Online
Store.

¢ Build Team Spirit with C3 ~ Round up at least six
local chapter members and create a
collaborative work to be prominently displayed
during the Pittsburgh symposium for the
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Chapter Collaborative Challenge (C3).
Attendees will vote for their favorite pieces in
Artistic, Mechanical/Technical, Fantasy, and
Best in Show categories. Learn more,

Submit Your News to Keep
Turning

We'd love to hear how you or your local chapter are
reaching out to your community to spread the art, craft,
and love of woodturning. If you or your club has a story
and/or photos you would like to share in the Keep
Turning newsletter, please submit the information to
linda@woodturner.org.

Charitable Projects: ReTURN to the Community

* Empty Bowls: Donate a turned bowl to raise
money for local nonprofit, Variety the
Children’s Charity of Pittsburgh. Large or
small, each bowl costs will be sold for $25.

* Beads of Courage: Donate a handmade box to
Beads of Courage, nonprofit that provides
innovative, arts-in-medicine supportive care
programs for children coping with serious
illness.

ReTURN to the Community charitable project
details.

amazon

You Shop & Amazon Gives to
the AAW

When vou shop at AmazonSmile, Amazon donates 0.5%
of the purchase price to the American Association of
Woodturners. Shop now and shop often. Share the
AmazonSmile link with your friends and encourage them
to shop for a good cause! Shop here.
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